
Tamil Nadu Private Professional Colleges
Association - Health Sciences - (TNPPCA-HS)

(Consorl:utll P' Ivate Health

•TRASANNA ENCLAVE", 1st Floor, Bharathi Avenue, und Street, Kotturpurnm, Chennai - 600 085.

Telephone: 044 - 24422211. Fax.: 91 -44 - 24422211
E-Mail. : contact@mppcahs.org Website.: http://www.tnppcahs.org

Minutes of Meeting

The Annual General Body Meeting of our Consortium was held on 29thSeptember, 2023 at The Art

Bistro Hall, Convention Centre, "GRE Hotels, 120, Sir Thyagaraya Road, T-Nagar, Chennai —

600017

The meeting was presided by Dr. Ishari K Ganesh (Secretary) and Dr. L.P.Tbangavelu (Vice President).

Secretary Report presented in the AGM is given below.

With the blessings of the almighty, assistance of good-hearted individuals and members of association, we
present the secretary report of TNPPCA-HS. The following activities had been initiated by our association
between 2022-2023. As on 31 StMarch 2023, we have 240 member institutions in our association.

Category of Member Institutions

I Dental College

2 Naturopathy & Yogic Sciences Colleges

3 Pharmacy

4 Nursing

5 Physiotherapy

6 Occupational Therapy

Total Members

No. of Institutions
as on 31" March 2023

Total

20

16

82

62

52

8

240

The association has done the following work for the benefit of our members.

1. letter sent to The Vice Chancellor DR.MGR University regarding restored intake of the seat mao-ix
and extension of cut off date for admission to pharmacy course in Tamilnadu Pharmacy colleges on
20.092022.

2. letter sent to The selection committee DNfE regarding restored intake regarding restored intake of the
seat matrix and extension of cut off date for admission to pharmacy course in Tamilnadu Pharmacy
colleges on 20.09.2022.

3. letter sent to the chancellor Vels university regarding PG course M.Pharmacy — 2022-2023- Entrance
Examination Accommodation on 05. I I .2022.
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4. letter sent to The Vice Chancellor Dr MGR University regarding Tamilnadu Private Professional

Colleges Association — Health Sciences — Request and representation to hold/ reconsider / withdrawal

of resolution no.21 passed at 292n meeting of the governing council dated 03.08.2022 on 08.11.2022.

5. letter sent to The Vice Chancellor Dr MGR university regarding M.SC Nursing candidate (2021-2022

batch)- university registration, without insisting (TNPPCA-HS) rank certificate requesting on
07.12.2022.

6. letter sent to The Vice Chancellor Dr MGR University sent to extending the cutoff date for pharmacy
course admissions (B.pharm, Pharm D, Pharm d Post baccalaureate, B.Pharm lateral entry, and
M.Pharm) for the academic year 2022-2023 on 08.12.2022.

7. letter sent to The Vice Chancellor Dr MGR University regarding fresh registration against vacancy on
12.12.2022.

8. letter sent to the principal secretary Health & family Welfare govt of Tamilnadu regarding fresh
registration of already avail candidates to avoid loss of meritorious list and request to provide total
unalloted list to member institutions in institutional stray vacancy and request to consider fresh
application in view of huge vacancy on 13.12.2022.

9. letter sent to the principal secretary Health & family Welfare govt of Tamilnadu regarding TNPPCA-
HS Admission top MDS Course from the selection Committee, Directorate Of Medical Education to
self Financing Dental Colleges to fill up the stray vacancies if any on 14.12.2022

10. letter sent to the principal secretary Health & family Welfare govt of Tamilnadu regarding admission
to BDS course of 2022-2023 session — requesting total,list ofpfun-alloted applicants in both GQ 7
MQ from the selection committee, Directorate Of Medical Examination too self Financing Dental
Colleges to fill up the institutions stray vacancy round on 16.12.2022.

I I. letter sent to the General Manager of The G.R.T Hotels regarding TNPPCA-HS Meeting hall booking
on I January 2023 (Tuesday) 10:35 am in our Le Royal Meridian Chennai on 21.12.2022.

12. letter sent to the members institutions regarding gentle remainder of Annual subscription due and
Member's Update form submission on 03.02.2023.

13. letter sent to the Bank of Baroda regarding issue of selfcheque towards staff salary on 03.02.2023.

14. letter sent to the President PCI requesting to consider (o follow the previous scheme of affiliation,
processing & inspection fee structure and exempt the existing institutions from the newly introduced
security deposits by PCI on 07.02.2023.
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15. letter sent to the Registrar Dr MGR university regarding PG admission of M.pharmacy course —

Requesting for one more cut off date for M.Pharmacy admission for the academic year 2022-2023 on

09.02.2023

16. letter sent to President PCI requesting to reduce the PERC fees to the previous years level for the

existing colleges on 10.02.2023.

17. letter sent to the members institution regarding updation of the members details on 02.03.2023

18. letter sent to the management members and principals of Pharmacy colleges related to B.Pharm Fees

Fixation and other issues related to PCI meeting which was conducted at The Erode College Of

Pharmacy on 20.04.2023(Thursday) 1 1 :00 AM in Erode on 13.04.2023.

19. letter sent to the honourable secretary requesting to lower the NEET eligibility percentile for

admission to MDS Courses in the academic year 2023 on 16.03.2023.

20. letter sent to the management members and principals of Pharmacy colleges related to B.Pharm Fees

Fixation and other issues related to PCI meeting which was conducted at The Erode College Of

Pharmacy on 20.04.2023(Thursday) I I :00 AM in Erode on 17.04.2023.

21. letter sent regarding minutes of meeting which was held on 20.04.2023 from I I :00am to 2:00pm at

The Erode College Of pharmacy on 20.04.2023.

After submission of the secretary report by Dr. Babu Anand, the report was proposed by

Mr.J.Jayaseelan, Chairman,Unity Educational and Charitable Trust, Thanjavur and seconded by

Mr.A.Nataraajan, Secretary & Correspondent, Erode Educational Trust, Erode.

Audited financial report was presented during the AGM.

After submission of the audited financial report by Mr.N.Ramesh, the report was proposed by

Dr.Akn Natesan, Chairman, Sri Rengaswamy Educational Trust, Namakkal, and seconded by

Dr.S.N.Subramanian, Chairman, Sri SNS Charitable Trust,Coimbatore.

Appointment of auditor for the financial year 2023-24.

Mr.N.Ramesh auditor was unanimously selected for auditing for the financial year 2023-24 with the

existing remuneration.
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Election returning officer Dr.T.K. Ravi submitted his report and the elected candidate list to the office.

The result was endorsed by the members of AGM and it was resolved that the new governing council

will take its position from immediate effect where the President is Dr.lshari K Ganesh, Secretary is

Dr.J.Jayaseelan, and the Treasurer is Dr.T.Ramesh

Dr.lshari K Ganesh thanked the members for electing the new council and concluded the meeting

with vote of thanks to the members.

r.lshari anesh

President

President
TNPPCA.HS

r. . ay seelan

Secr tary

Secretary
TNPPCA-HS

Dr. esh

Treasurer

Treasurer
TNPPCA.HS
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